

## West Kirby Primary School

Anglesey Road, West Kírby Wírral, Merseysíde CH48 5EQ Headteacher: Mrs K Takashíma Tel: 0151 625 5561 Fax/Tel: 0151 625 3129

*Email: schooloffice@westkirby-primary.wirral.sch.uk Website: www.westkirbyprimaryschool.co.uk* 

Dear Parents, 20<sup>th</sup> September 2017

The National Curriculum requires children to take part in outdoor and adventurous activities as part of the PE curriculum. We are offering this as part of a residential experience for all of our Year 4 pupils.

This year the Year 4 residential will take place at Winmarleigh Hall in Lancashire. Winmarleigh Hall is run by PG - their aim is to provide inspirational learning through adventure.

Winmarleigh is a huge Victorian mansion house set within 50 acres of gardens and woodlands. On site there are many exciting adventures that the children will have the opportunity to participate in during their time there.

The children will stay overnight for two nights at Winmarleigh Hall. During the three days they will take part in a variety of outdoors activities. For more information, please visit their website <a href="http://www.pgl.co.uk/en-gb/school-trips/primary-schools/centres/winmarleigh-hall">http://www.pgl.co.uk/en-gb/school-trips/primary-schools/centres/winmarleigh-hall</a>

The date of the Year 4 residential will be Wednesday 18<sup>th</sup> April – Friday 20<sup>th</sup> April 2018.

The cost of the residential trip, which covers transport, insurance, accommodation, instructors, and food, is £140 per child. If your child is in receipt of Pupil Premium\* the cost will be £70. If anyone is experiencing difficulties with payment please speak to me in confidence.

We are subsidising the cost of this visit using our PE Premium fund.

We will be operating instalment payments to spread the cost.

- The deposit of £25 will be due to be paid by 16<sup>th</sup> October 2017 this will confirm your child's place on the residential.
- The second payment of £35 will be due to be paid by 4<sup>th</sup> December 2017.
- The final payment of £80 will be due to be paid by 28<sup>th</sup> March 2018.

If you wish to pay in full or make additional payments in between these dates this is fine.

There is a clear expectation that children listen, follow instructions from the adults in charge, so the offer of a place to each child will be dependent upon continued good behaviour in school. We will be holding a meeting on Wednesday 27<sup>th</sup> September at 6:00pm for parents only to talk through this year's residential.

Yours Sincerely

Mrs K Takashima Headteacher

* Pupil premium includes families eligible for free school meals in the last 6 years, armed forces families and children who have been 'looked after children'.  Any other parent experiencing financial hardship should contact the school office.  Year 4 Residential Meeting – Wednesday 27 <sup>th</sup> September at 6:00pm.	
☐ I / we can attend the	meeting on Wednesday 27 <sup>th</sup> September at 6:00pm.
☐ I / we can't attend th	e meeting on Wednesday 27 <sup>th</sup> September at 6:00pm
☐ I / we are interested	in our child participating in The PGL residential to Winmarleigh Hall.
☐ I / we are not interes	ted in our child participating in The PGL residential to Winmarleigh Hall.
Signod:	











